Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of March 30th 2017
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Andrew Fink, Kathi McLaughlin, and Lou Romano

Not Present: Mark Gerhardy, and Dominick Camelio

Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO; Luke Giannone of Triple O, Paul Thompson and Jake Maurer of Thompson Builds

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Fink. A motion to approve the minutes of February 2017 was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried.
Triple O ExpansionMr. Giannone presented the board with his proposal to expand his already existing building located a 6520 North Lake Road.The addition will be 80’ x 90’and will be used as warehouse and office space. Luke stated that he may rent out the new warehouse until he grows into the entire space. The idea was to do one big addition instead of several small ones. After review of the plans, planning board members did not see any problems with the proposal. The question of visibility and traffic was a past concern, but there have been no issues in regards to that. Keeping the brush mowed near the road and around the entrance helps with this. Due to the location on a state road, this proposal will have to be reviewed by the County Planning Board. A Public Hearing will be held next month as well. A motion to approve the expansion contingent on county review was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried.
Jeff Cook SubdivisionMr. Cook presented the board with plans to subdivide a lot located on Warboys Rd. (Tax Map # 10-1-2.11). The lot is approximately 105 acres in which he will be splitting off approximately 10.7 acres. The subdivided parcel has a pond and septic. It also meets all the setback requirements. Board members did not see any issues with the subdivision. The proposal has to be sent to the County Planning Board for review because of it’s location on a county road. There will also be a Public Hearing held next month. A motion to approve the subdivision contingent on county review was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. 
Old/New Business
(Eric Zuber was present at the meeting with his lawyer to discuss the possibility of a future subdivision located near the railroad tracks on Route 262. It is approximately one acre on a total of 114 acres. A small uninhabited house sits on the property with no road frontage. No conclusion was made as to what could be done because of the unusual layout of the property. Chairman Fink said that he would talk to County Planning Board Chairman to see if he has any suggestions. 
No further business was discussed.
A motion to adjourn was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Andrew Fink, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 8:15 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, 

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

      Charlie Redinger,  ZBA Chairman

